
June 2020 

Hello friends, 

As most of you know, the Phoenix/Shadow Mtn. Chapter meeting for April was cancelled due 
to restrictions in place by governing authorities. As we investigate our options and these 
restrictions are eased, we look forward to returning to our regular scheduled meetings, on 
the second Sunday of each month, as soon as possible. Keep in touch with developing news 
from the Chapter by joining our Facebook group or send a request to our Gmail asking for 
bulletins: 

facebook.com/groups/1640745202851394 

ABATEPhxShdwMtn@gmail.com 

Adapting to the current situation, the officers of the Phoenix/Shadow Mtn. Chapter met on 
Sunday May 10th by phone conference to check in on each other, share news from the 
membership, State operations and Boardroom. More importantly, we met to turn in our 
officer reports to the membership. As such, Tara, our Treasurer, reports all chapter funds 
are accounted for and Will, our Membership officer, reports members are maintaining their 
memberships, but we need to continue to grow and reach out to our former members. Dee, 
our Merchandise officer, is working on Phoenix/Shadow Mtn vest pins and t-shirts while 
Nolan, our Chapter & Run Coordinator, is hard at work putting together what our next ride 
or fundraiser will be. We had several great ideas during the meeting, and we look forward to 
getting together to focus them into something everyone can participate in. Also, Mike Rudd, 
our Vice Coordinator, and interim Communications officer, reports no new news from State 
Communications we need to address at this time, and Robb, our Chapter representative on 
the Board of Directors, brought everyone up to date on recent decisions made by the Board 
and what has been tabled until the July Board of Directors meeting. As always, the minutes 
from this meeting will be available at our next meeting. Thank you, Lyn, for being a great 
Secretary, keeping the minutes in order and all of us organized! 

The Chapter meeting was productive, but definitely not the new-normal going forward. We 
all look forward to gathering and coordinating with ALL our ABATE Brothers & Sisters soon. 
Keep in touch with the links listed above so you can be included and kept up to date with 
ABATE’s Phoenix/Shadow Mtn. Chapter. 

Ride Safe & Live Free! 
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